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August 20, 2018 

Ms. Jodi S. Hart 
Manager, Procurement & Contracts 
City of Fort Lauderdale 
100 N. Andrews Avenue, Suite 319 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 

RE: Bid 12149-885 Disaster Debris Removal and Management Services 
Response to Ashbritt Protest 

Dear Ms. Hart: 

Ceres can perform all of the scopes of work at costs at or below the bid price. Ceres cannot speak for our 
competitors regarding why they elected to bid at prices that in many cases are higher than ours. However, 
Ceres stands by our pricing and our ability to perform. 

Ceres owns much of the equipment that our work force uses following an activation. We own heavy 
equipment shops in several locations in order to perform our own repairs and maintenance. This gives 
Ceres a pricing advantage over competitors who must use one or more tiers of subcontractors to perform 
the work. 

We have performed sand screening on and plan to use screeners on tracks for high efficiency. We have 
performed waterway debris removal and have a good understanding of the cost of that work. 

Ceres maintains year-round employees, as managers, operators and laborers in our construction and 
recycling divisions. We are accustomed to making a fair profit on our work and we can support the company 
during years with few disaster projects without depending on making exorbitant profits in years with major 
disasters. This allows us to bid using pricing that can be comparatively low to other companies. 

Ceres bid this project based on our projected expenses, and only after the City’s release of pricing 
information did we learn of our competitor’s pricing. Ashbritt’s comparison of our pricing for other projects 
is irrelevant since each contract and locale is different and it would be foolish not to bid each solicitation 
separately and independently. We submitted our best price and the City should benefit from our diligence 
and not be required to pay more to enrich another contractor who lost the competition. 

We stand by our pricing; we have never defaulted on a contract; and we are confident in our ability to 
perform at those prices. 

Sincerely, 

David A. Preus 
Senior Vice President 
Ceres Environmental Services, Inc. 

cc: James Hemphill, Procurement, Fort Lauderdale 
Laurie Platkin, Procurement, Fort Lauderdale 
Karl Dix Jr., Attorney at Law, Smith Currie 
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